
December Newsletter 2008 
Volume 4, Issue 4 December 1, 2008 

Hanover Campus 

Ways to spend the holiday as a family! 
-Make a list of all the good things that have happened this year. 

-Drive around to look at the Christmas lights. 

-Put in a tape of Christmas carols and sing along with it. 

-Play board games. 

-Make a special meal together – let everyone help – read the directions, etc. 

-Go for a walk up in the mountains – collect pine cones. Decorate them. 

-Make an art or craft project together – Use items from your nature walk. 

-Call someone the family has not spoken to in awhile. 

-Read a holiday story together.  

-Together wrap presents for other people. 

-Pick a child from an Angel Tree and together buy it, wrap it and take it to the 

place of drop off. 

-Help an elderly neighbor by cleaning around their house. 

-Volunteer at a food/shelter or give food to a food bank.  

-Take a treat to a senior citizen - nursing home. 

-Discuss people who help make your community a better place. Then discuss 

ways you or your family can help make your community a better place and 

do at least one of the suggestions on your list.  

-Be sure to laugh with each other and don’t forget those hugs.  

 

Parent Involvement Coordinators 

Hanover Holiday Music 
Program 

 

On Thursday, December 18, 2008, 

Mr. Ornelas and our fantastic Hano-

ver students will be performing their 

musical talents for all of us.  Please 

join us this evening as we celebrate 

our students and the holiday season.  

The performance will begin at 

6:30pm in the HS cafeteria.  Mr. Or-

nelas would like to wish everyone a 

safe and happy holiday!  

Child Find 	otice 

 

Do you have a child, birth-5 years of age 

and suspect a developmental delay?  

Please contact Mrs. Lewis @ 

719-683-2247 ext 204 

 

We may be able to help! 

The Hanover Parks Committee meetings are held the second 

Thursday of each month at the Hanover Community Church base-

ment at 7:00 P.M.  We would like to encourage anyone in the 

community to come to this meeting and help  maintain our park.  

Please contact Karen Million if you should have questions  

(719 )659-9603.  Thank you for your support! 

The holiday season is fast approaching and we would 

like to remind students and parents that we will begin 

our Winter Break on December 19, 2008 (this is a Dis-

trict-wide early release day at 1:55pm) and we will re-

sume classes on January 6, 2009.   We wish all of our 

families and community members a very Merry Christ-

mas and a prosperous New Year!   

Winter Break for the District 

Be sure to check with the schools and help our 

families that are experiencing challenges this holi-

day season.  We will have our annual Angel Trees 

set up at the school offices.  Stop by and choose a 

tag off the tree, help purchase that gift requested 

and send back to the school wrapped for December 

delivery.  Together we can make everyone’s Christ-

mas jolly.  Let’s spread the Christmas cheer.  Con-

tact the school for further information. 



 School District Mission 

  

  

The Hanover School District No. 28 shall strive to provide a safe envi-

ronment, meaningful opportunities and innovative educational pro-

grams for all students so that they reach their learning potential, includ-

ing that they meet or exceed state and district content standards, 

through partnerships between home, school and the community. 

We are on the web! 

hanover.ppboces.org 
 

jbrennan@hanover.ppboces.org 

To: 

Hanover School District  No. 29 

17050 S. Peyton Hwy 

Colorado Springs, CO 

80928 


